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The Season of Advent 

Solemnity of the Immaculate Conception:  

Friday, December 8—Masses 8:30 a.m. & 6:00 p.m. 
 

Reconciliation Service:  

Wednesday, December 6 at St. Gregory — 7:00 p.m. 

Sunday, December 17 at St. James — 3:00 p.m. 

There will be three priests available 
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Masses for Christmas 
Christmas Eve: Sunday, December 24 

6:00 p.m. & 10:00 p.m. 

Christmas Day: Monday, December 25 

10:00 a.m. 

Mass for New Year’s: 
Feast of the Solemnity of Mary:  

New Year’s Day: Monday, January 1 —10:00 a.m. 

We will have no Vigil Mass on Sunday. 

The Season of Christmas 
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Vision Statement 
Encountering Christ. 

Growing in His Love. 
Serving in His Name. 

Where there is no vision, 
the people perish 

(Proverbs 29:18) 
Back in the summer of 2021, the staff 
began asking where we were going, what 
was our purpose? The need for a vision 
began to surface.  During the Feast Day 
homily quoting from Proverbs that without 
vision the people perish, Fr. Ritchie talked 
about where we had been as a parish (our 
past), who we were (our present) and asked 
where we were going (our future).  He 
wanted to see the parish grow and become 
revitalized.  The Pastoral Council affirmed 
the need to revitalize and supported hiring 
a parish coach to lead us through a 
visioning process.  With a grant from the 
Catholic Foundation and using some of our 
John and Barbara Jacquel endowment 
monies, we hired a parish coach in January 
of 2022. 

Seeking the Holy Spirit’s guidance, the 
Prayer to the Holy Spirit was composed by 
Council in February 2022. Starting that 
March, the Vision Team began work on 
creating our vision statement. Finally, in 
February 2023, the draft was complete.  We 
then shared the vision with parish leaders 
and found them to be very supportive.  

Wanting to make the vision visible and 
tangible, we created our Vision Logo that 
we plan to use in many ways.  This logo was 
printed on tee-shirts that many wore to our 
2023 Feast Day when we officially 
“launched’ our vision and the beginning of 
our journey along this discipleship pathway. 

“Encounter Christ, Grow in His Love, 
Serve in His Name” – We extend a special 
thank you to three of our members who 
spoke on each of these aspects of our vision 
at this year’s Feast Day.  Steve Brainard 
recognized that his encounter with Christ 
grew from examples of several individuals 
over many years.  Andriana Grosch drew 
analogies with nature and our growth in 
Christ, encouraging continual renewal and 
transformation based in His love through all 
seasons of our lives. Vickie Gilchrest 
highlighted the many ways of serving by 
sharing ways she has served in His name, 
how they have changed over time and the 
value of the encouragement she received to 
serve. 

So, two years after Fr. Ritchie talked of 
needing a vision, Fr. Matt launched us on 
our path of discipleship.  ‘A path that is for 
all of us, for each of us to embrace and to 
live each moment of every day and when 
we fall short to begin the journey again.’ 



3 

 
Vision Leadership Summit Key Takeaways 
 There was good support of the vision statement: The 10-word vision is spot on; the 

explanations made it more concrete, and the words being used are very active, deliberate 
words. 

 Personal invitation is key. The way to get new people to participate is through personal 
invitation from parishioners, Father, staff. 

 We need to be a multigenerational community reaching youth and young families.  
 We need to continue our welcoming spirit, to continue to build a welcoming 

environment. 
 We need to be open to new opportunities – see new needs. 
 There was general excitement around the possibility of change so we can grow. Feel the 

need to build new, quality experiences. 

Important Newsletter 
Information 

This will be the LAST NEWSLETTER MAILING 
of our For Mercy’s Sake Newsletter. 

No need to fear though, we will be publishing our 
newsletter electronically every quarter. 

If you do not have access to receive 
the newsletter electronically and would like to 

continue receiving your newsletter by mail, 
please contact Katie in the Parish Office 

at 814-899-5342 or by email at 
secretary@ourladyofmercychurch.org 
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For the  
Religious Ed. 

 Ministry 

Sunday,  
February 4  

12:00 - 3:00 p.m. 

SAVE THE DATE! 

•Spaghetti & Meatballs 
•Refreshments 
•Salad 
•Italian Bread 
•Cookies 
•Chinese Auction 

Have you been wanting to watch 
“The Chosen” but have not had time, do not want to 
experience it alone, want to share your thoughts with 

others, cannot go back and watch previous episodes? No 
matter the reason, we might have just the answer for you! 

Join us at Our Lady of Mercy on Thursday nights in January at 
6:30 p.m. to start viewing Season One of  

“The Chosen”. 

What does this require from you?  
Absolutely nothing but your presence. 

No commitment but your continual growth in your faith and 
your faith journey. 

More information will follow the closer we get to the date.  

COME WATCH AND WALK WITH US ON THIS WONDERFUL 
JOURNEY OF “THE CHOSEN”. 
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February 17, 2023 
  

Retreat!  Step back from the hectic 
pace of life to spend a day with 

God.  Give yourself the gift of time 
to hear afresh the story of God’s 

great love, to renew your faith and 
deepen your walk with Christ. 

Join us for prayer, reflection, sharing and renewal.   

Meals are provided  There is no cost 

To register, complete the bottom portion of this 
flier and return it to the RE Office or in the 

collection basket by Feb. 1. 
Questions? Call Irene @ 814-899-6132  

or email ilucas@ourladyofmercychurch.org 

Space is limited 
___________________________________     

Name ____________________________________________ 
Address___________________________________________ 
City _______________ State ____________  Zip______ 
Phone _____________ Email ________________________ 
Do you have any special needs? ___________________________ 

Check All That Apply 
Female Male 

Married registering w/ Spouse  Married registering alone 

Single  Divorced  Separated   Widowed 

Catholic  Non-Catholic 
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2019 2020 2021 2022 2023

Offertory 421,891$      445,388$      440,145$      408,025$      427,099$      

Expenses (453,705)      (464,774)      (446,863)      (443,665)      (480,744)      

Net Operating Loss (31,814)$      (19,386)$      (6,718)$        (35,640)$      (53,645)$      

Festival 20,109$       20,937$       15,010$       15,450$       21,072$       

Net Income (11,705)$      1,551$         8,292$         (20,190)$      (32,573)$      

Our Lady of Mercy
5-Year Trend
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The parishioners of Our Lady of 
Mercy have done a remarkable job 
with managing resources over 
many years, thanks to our 
outstanding finance council. 

This past year our offertory income 
was $427,000 (numbers rounded) 
and expenses for operating the 
parish were $481,000 for operating 
loss of $54,000. Parish Festival 
profits of $21,000 offset that loss 
giving us a net loss of $33,000 for 
the year. This also demonstrates 
how important the Parish Festival 
is to the overall health of the 
church. 

Our capital income of $125,000 
included $83,000 from CSA 
contributions, donations from the 
Knights of Columbus of $5000, 
Donations from parishioners of 
$1000, and investment income of 
$35,000. Our capital expenses 
totaled $113,000. This included 
$70,000 in CSA payments to the 
diocese and $43,000 in various 
capital expenditures to the 
buildings and grounds: repairs to 
the parking lot, concrete walkways, 
gas line, and portions of the roof. 

In light of everything going on with 
pastoral planning with the diocese, 
we thought it would be timely to 
go beyond just the financials of this 
year and share with you the trends 
we have been seeing over the past 
five years. We have included two 
small spreadsheets showing 5-year 
trends. The first is our Profit & Loss 
Statement and the second is an 
Offertory Recap. 

From the P&L Statement we see 
the offertory numbers have been 
relativity flat. Unfortunately, during 
the same period, our expenses 
continued to rise, due to inflation 
and also the effects of Covid-19 
which changed our lives 
dramatically. Over 5 years we show 
a $55K loss. And although we had 
to dip into our savings to cover this 
loss, be assured, that the finance 
council is very watchful of our 
expenses. The entire staff is very 
aware of spending and looking to 
cut costs.  

11-4-2023  
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These figures in the second chart 
are also concerning: our parish 
membership is down by about 9%.  
However, it is also a real 
complement to our parish family 
since our offertory has remained 
relatively flat.  However, the 
number of families who have been 
unable to donate has grown 
dramatically.  We certainly 
understand that some of our 
families are simply unable to 
donate based on things they have 
going on in their lives.   

        Number of Families Giving to the Parish per year 
Level of Annual 

Giving 2019 2020 2021 2022 2023 

$0 178 207 216 210 220 

Less than $500 113 99 70 80 69 

$500 - $999 154 136 130 117 111 

$1,000 + 146 148 163 153 139 
      

Total Contributors 413 383 363 350 319 
      

Total Parish Families 591 590 579 560 539 
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We would ask all of you to take 
some time and consider the value 
Our Lady of Mercy brings to you 

and your families. 

Is there anything further you can 
do to help insure the financial 

future of our parish?   

 

If there are reasons that 
weekly or monthly giving 

simply won’t work for you, 
perhaps you could consider 

donating to Our Lady of Mercy 
through I Give Catholic.  Unlike 

the annual CSA appeal, all 
money donated to Our Lady of 
Mercy through I Give Catholic 
stays right here in our Parish.  

This year, I Give Catholic is 
being held on November 27, 

2023.  You will see more 
information on this topic as 

the date gets closer.  
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9:30 a.m. - 11:00 a.m. 
Our Lady of Mercy 
837 Bartlett Rd. 
Harborcreek, PA 16421 
814-899-6132 

Join us as we journey with 
our Sister Parish and 
celebrate Las Posadas with 
traditional prayer and fun! 
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HARBORCREEK COMMUNITY 

THANKSGIVING SERVICE 
Sunday November 19th 6:00 p.m. 

Harborcreek First Presbyterian 
6724 Buffalo Rd. Harborcreek, PA 16421  

Please sign up with your parish office and join us on Mondays starting 
January 8, 2024 at 6:30 p.m. for seven consecutive evenings at the locations listed below.  

Hospitality will be provided, and we hope to see you there! 

January 8: St. Mark the Evangelist   February 5:  St. James 
January 15: St. James     February 12:  Our Lady of Mercy 
January 22: Our Lady of Mercy    February 19:  St. Mark the Evangelist 
January 29:  St. Mark the Evangelist 

Dear Parishioners, 
 

As we continue the year of parish Eucharistic Revival, we invite you to grow closer to Jesus 
alongside fellow parishioners from Saint Mark, Mount Calvary, Saint James and Our Lady of 
Mercy via the Jesus and the Eucharist study.  Each session is full of rich theological content, 
powerful testimonies, and timely messages from individual bishops across the country. This 
is a great opportunity to dive more deeply into the richness of our Eucharistic faith. 
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Knightly News 

Fall 2023 

PRO-LIFE 

It has been another great year for The Baby-Bottle 
Campaign with proceeds exceeding $75,000 and 
going toward the operation and maintenance of the 
new van and equipment purchased last year. This 
year, Crawford County donations will stay at the 
pregnancy center in Meadville. There is also talk of 
hiring new employees. Several lives have been 
saved as women chose life rather than abortion. 
Thank you to all who supported this fundraiser. 

PARISH DANCE FEATURING 

THE GROOVE  

This annual dance, which in the past has been an 
overwhelming hit with the parish and community 
alike, is scheduled for Friday, November 10th, which 
is later this year than in the past, but still in 
conjunction with the Parish Feast Day. By the time 
you receive this newsletter, it may have already 
occurred. It is sponsored by the Knights Council of 
OLM and as usual a good turnout is expected. 
Thanks to The Groove who reportedly loves 
entertaining at our parish, to those who plan to 
attend or have already attended and to those who 
work so hard to make sure it is enjoyed by all.  

TIME TO BE GENEROUS  

In the future - As the cool weather approaches, we 
will begin to hear of coat drives and of the needs of 
our brothers and sisters during the upcoming winter 
season and the holidays. All are called to be 
generous with our giving. The Knights will donate to 
the Harborcreek Food Pantry and an anonymous 
OLM family at Christmas time - plus other worthy 
causes as the need arises. 

 

In the past – the natural and man-made disasters 
just keep on occurring – and we have responded, 
since that is one of the needs Knights are called to 
address. One worth mentioning is the fires in 
Hawaii. We donated in the name of Father Ritchie, 
especially since he was the Chaplain for the Erie 
Fire Department. 

The first of two annual $500 donations was made 
for the Support of Seminarians. 

A $100 donation was made to each of the three 
local fire departments. 

REMINDERS 

Council meetings are held on the second 
Wednesday of every month in OLM’s Sperry Hall. 
They begin promptly at 7:00pm and last no longer 
than one hour. Refreshments follow for those who 
wish to stay for social time. 

We are always looking for new members. Let one of 
the Knights know if you are interested joining the 
council. 

FINALLY 

The council is active and healthy and involved in 
many initiatives. Meetings are held faithfully and are 
well-attended with about 25 or more members in 
attendance. They usually do not exceed one hour, 
which allows for social time afterward. Some leave 
right after the meeting, others stay a while longer 
and some do not leave until the light gets turned off 
and tells them it’s time to go! 

Degrees for those becoming new members are held 
½ hour prior to the normal monthly meeting. Recent 
new members are new Scott Gotham & Jay Raydo. 

Prayer Line 
We want to thank all of our prayer line callers for their 

dedication and time given to this ministry. You bring 
comfort to many and prayers ARE answered. May God 
bless you as your bless others. Thank you to our many 

callers who place their faith in our ministry. Please keep 
one of our own callers, Gerri Gallagher, who has passed 

away recently, in your prayers. Anyone who is interested in being a part of our ministry, 
please call Katie Stephenson at 814-899-5342 extension 210. 

God Bless! 
Donna Smicker & Gerry Extein 
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 While laying in a waiting room in the 

hospital after a serious accident I 

saw the dark outline of a face and 

head on the ceiling. Thinking it was 

the devil, mentally I asked “what are 

you doing here?” My question was 

instantly followed by “NO! It’s Jesus! 

I AM HERE!” He has always been 

with me. If I hadn't always known, I 

do now and always will. 

-D.S. 

I KNOW JESUS  
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Why Are We Here? 

What's Life All About? 

What Happens When We Die? 
 

The Search 
is an innovative video series that tackles the key questions 

of every human heart. In seven beautifully filmed episodes, 

Chris Stefanick and experts from multiple fields of science, 

medicine, psychology, art, and religion examine our place 

in the larger story of existence. 

 
Are you ready for The Search? 
The young people of our community are invited to join our Parish 

Impact Coordinator, Nick Heise, for this 7 week session on “The 

Search”. These sessions will take place on the following dates from 

11 a.m. - 12 p.m. in the Ritchie Room. 

December 3rd What Do You Seek? 

December 10th Who Are You? 

December 17th Why A God? 

January 7th What’s Our Story? 

January 14th Who Is Jesus? 

January 21st Am I Saved? 

January 28th Why A Church? 


